
   

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

26th October 2023 

Term 4: 

STUDENT FREE DAYS 

 

Monday 6th November 

Tuesday 7th November 

 

Principal’s Report 

We are sailing through the term! The weather has been a bit tricky 
with rain one minute and sun shining the next. I’ve spent some time 
over the past few weeks watching our teachers deliver their daily 
reviews. It’s terrific to see the high-quality learning taking place in our 
classrooms.  
 
First day of 2024 
For your diaries – first day of 2024 for Year 1 to Year 6 students is 
Wednesday, 31st January. 
 
150th year red pavers 
This year, we have been celebrating our 150th year of education at 
Osborne Primary School. To commemorate this milestone, families 
and community members can purchase red pavers that will be paved 
around the school. These pavers can be customised specifically to you 
and your family to leave a lasting memory at Osborne Primary School. 
Next week we’ll send out a Compass message explaining how families 
can purchase a paver. 
 
Later this term each current Osborne Primary School family will be 
receiving a copy of our 150 years of Osborne History Booklet.  
 
New times for our Foundation transition session 
We’ve had a change to our 2024 preps formal transition times. 
Originally, these sessions started at 9:30am but will now start at 
9:15am. See below for the new times. 

• Formal Information Session 1 – Tuesday 14th Nov @ 9:15am to 
10:15am. 

• Formal Information Session 2 – Wednesday 22nd Nov @ 
9:15am to 10:15am. 

• Formal Information Session 3 – Thursday 30th Nov @ 9:15am 
to 10:15am. 

•  
 

OPS Walkathon 

Friday 10th 
November 

Wear your 
favourite colour 

for the day. 

Raise money for 
the school & win 

some great prizes! 



 
 

Voluntary contributions 
Thank you to those parents who have made contributions for 2024 - it is much appreciated! This 
money contributes to the purchase of additional resources and the running of programs in the school 
which have a direct impact on your children’s learning. Every cent of the contribution you make is 
spent directly on our students and extends the school’s capacity to add value to the learning 
experiences of our students. Payment options are available via Compass or directly with the office. 
 
Teacher Appreciation Day 
This year, World Teachers’ Day is on Friday 27th October. I’d like to recognise and thank our passionate 
teachers who educate, motivate, support, and inspire our students. On behalf of the Principal Team, 
we thank all staff for their efforts in 2023.  
 
You can get involved by sending a message of thanks to a teacher who is making, or has made, an 
impact on your life by heading to the department’s World Teachers Day webpage for resources to help 
you celebrate World Teachers’ Day 2023, including ‘Thank You’ card templates or use the hashtag 
#thanksvicteachers on social media.  
 
It is an opportunity to say thank you for the incredible contributions teachers make in our community. 
 
Compliments and Complaints  
I would like to thank the parents who either emailed me or make positive comments about our school. 
It is really great to hear about anything fantastic that is happening around the school. These comments 
are very much appreciated, and I love hearing them.  
 
We always do our very best to ensure that we provide a high-quality education within a nurturing 
school environment, but we understand, that on occasion, you may like to raise an issue with us that 
requires attention. If you have concerns about any aspect of your child’s education, please speak to 
your teacher first, followed by our Assistant Principals, Chris or Mel then myself, if required. Often, we 
can resolve issues quickly with a chat or an email that draws our attention to a problem.  
 
Walk to School Day 
On Thursday this week, we had a ‘Walk to School Day’ which is an annual, national event when all 
primary school children are encouraged to walk and commute safely to school. It is a community event 
seeking to promote road safety, health and spending time together. It was great to see so many 
students and families join one of our “walking buses”.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Walkathon 
Mr Pieters has sent home information regarding our walkathon event. It has been a fantastic event in 
the past and we can’t wait for this one! All money raised goes towards improving our amazing school 
facilities and new PE equipment. Thanks to everyone for your support with these fundraiser efforts for 
the school and students. We are looking forward to a fun day. 
 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.vic.gov.au%2Fworld-teachers-day&data=05%7C01%7CKate.Dwyer%40education.vic.gov.au%7C396a48e0c1854ed9e74108dbd5ad8e65%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638338713626180972%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=zzxOPS4dTewPc%2B2mUpSFoWn7a18o8MAhGlFdd0cW%2FkY%3D&reserved=0


 
 

 
Curriculum date 
Just a reminder that Monday, 6th November is a student free curriculum day. The staff will be revising 
and reviewing some of our Numeracy assessments and also focussing on report writing. 
  
Tuesday (7th) is a public holiday. We hope you enjoy the long weekend with your family, and we look 
forward to seeing everyone on Wednesday. 
 
Instrumental Concert 
Congratulations and well done to all our students who performed at last week’s Instrumental Concert. 
What amazing levels of talent and skill that that we have at Osborne. The students have worked so hard 
with their teachers this year and it really showed as they absolutely blew us away. It’s a credit to our 
program that we had students from many different instrumental groups performing at such a high 
standard.  
 
Thank you to Sean, who does an amazing job teaching our students and this night shows the work that 
he puts in. Well done to Sam Toyne and Evelyn Hendropurnomo (the Performing Arts leaders) who 
compared. They did a great job and were so entertaining. Sincere thanks to Ms Jones, our Performing 
Arts teacher, for another outstanding concert. The music program wouldn’t happen without her (and 
Sean’s) dedication and the time she puts into making it great. 
 

 
Bike Ed 
Over the past few weeks, the Year 4 students have had an absolutely fantastic time participating in the 
bike education program. The sessions are designed to be both educational and engaging, ensuring that 
the students acquire valuable knowledge about bike safety and also having an enjoyable experience 
throughout. 
 
Regional Athletics 
Congratulations to the following students who represented the school at the Regional Athletics last 
week. All students tried hard and had amazing results. Well done to Milly A, Cooper C, Charlotte D, 
Maddison D, Jonty E, Declan G, Paige L, Chelsie S and Ava T. A special congratulations to Declan who 
qualified for the state level for discuss (1st) and shotput (2nd). What a wonderful achievement! 
 
2024 student numbers 
It's that time of year when the leadership team begin working through 2024 planning, class structures 
and recruitment processes. As we begin the planning process for 2024, we would appreciate parents 
notifying the school if your child/ren will not be returning to Osborne Primary School in 2024, as soon as 
possible. Please contact the school office on 5975 1792, or alternatively on 
Osborne.ps@education.vic.gov.au to inform us if your child/ren will not be returning next year. 
 
 
 

mailto:Osborne.ps@education.vic.gov.au


 
 

  

Classes 2024  
Class arrangements for 2024 are beginning shortly. We always strive to make the best possible placement 
for students. There are many issues considered when classes are arranged:  
• Dynamics of various groups 
• Gender balance  
• Academic needs  
• Special needs of individual students  
 

As part of the process for developing classes, students in years F-5 will be asked to nominate five 
“learning buddies” that they hope to be in a class with in 2024. The school will then ensure that each 
student is placed with at least one of their nominated friends when creating the classes. This is an 
opportunity for them to have authentic agency within our class allocation process, however, we ask for 
students and families to think carefully about other students they would like to be placed with, 
considering those they work well with and have positive relationships with. 
 
Again, it is normal to feel apprehensive about moving classes or starting a new year. All students will 
participate in our ‘Step Up’ day later in the term. This session will focus on providing general information 
about the year level above and literacy & numeracy-based information to assist students with the 
transition. It is important that children practice coping with new experiences and environments. This is 
reflected in ‘resilience’, one of our key school values.  
 
Remembrance Day 
Remembrance Day will be commemorated this year on Friday 10th November. Our school captains, Jack, 
and Zoe will lead the service over the speaker. Our vice captains, Liam, and Ava will lower our flags at the 
front of the school to half-mast for the duration of the service.  
 
To help us commemorate this day, the School Representative Council (SRC) will be selling poppies. If you 
would like to purchase a poppy to help respect all those who served in the Armed Forces and those who 
lost their lives fighting for our country, the poppies will be on sale up until Remembrance Day. The School 
Captains will be visiting classes to sell the poppies, prices range from $1 to $5. Thanks for your support. 
 
Conflict in the Middle East 
With the constant news reports on TV, radio and social media, it’s hard to escape the reality of what’s 
happening in Israel and Gaza at the moment. Many people in our community may be affected by these 
devastating events, with staff, students, families and carers potentially having family and friends caught 
up in the conflict. Please be assured that if your child needs support in understanding what’s going on, or 
perhaps they may have seen something that’s extremely upsetting, we are here to help. At our school, 
this includes speaking with your child’s teacher first, and Mr Cheverton (Wellbeing AP), if needed. You 
may also wish to contact external services including: 

• headspace: 1800 650 890 

• Kids Helpline: 1800 551 800 

• Lifeline: 13 11 14 

• Beyond Blue: 1300 224 636. 
 

Regards, 

Brett Miller 

Principal 

 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Furldefense.com%2Fv3%2F__http%3A%2Fwww.headspace.org.au%2Feheadspace__%3B!!C5rN6bSF!D5BSsMDzGhaaHNYRr3jFGq1VPjfLnXnd_ANuVyV9rPm3BNpJAvExgEVT3Wh-NozpnSYz7fJYyB15FbqNg-jccVep-ZvDgz4N915jZJQrAo9ZPQcXJS0q%24&data=05%7C01%7CKate.Dwyer%40education.vic.gov.au%7C396a48e0c1854ed9e74108dbd5ad8e65%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638338713626180972%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=8B00FFzrBPS2JkqcECknb32TEFRA2GsRC60cuU3sr7w%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Furldefense.com%2Fv3%2F__http%3A%2Fwww.kidshelpline.com.au%2F__%3B!!C5rN6bSF!D5BSsMDzGhaaHNYRr3jFGq1VPjfLnXnd_ANuVyV9rPm3BNpJAvExgEVT3Wh-NozpnSYz7fJYyB15FbqNg-jccVep-ZvDgz4N915jZJQrAo9ZPRe95Bjd%24&data=05%7C01%7CKate.Dwyer%40education.vic.gov.au%7C396a48e0c1854ed9e74108dbd5ad8e65%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638338713626180972%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=em1%2B8Xq1f8cLyjAfnjfGPc0ju58taMPriIOHsStZeqM%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Furldefense.com%2Fv3%2F__http%3A%2Fwww.lifeline.org.au%2F__%3B!!C5rN6bSF!D5BSsMDzGhaaHNYRr3jFGq1VPjfLnXnd_ANuVyV9rPm3BNpJAvExgEVT3Wh-NozpnSYz7fJYyB15FbqNg-jccVep-ZvDgz4N915jZJQrAo9ZPe7WWdL-%24&data=05%7C01%7CKate.Dwyer%40education.vic.gov.au%7C396a48e0c1854ed9e74108dbd5ad8e65%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638338713626180972%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=XUheYBBHyF7u%2FZKfn6vCv6yrP1h7v22pU4tESazGbBo%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Furldefense.com%2Fv3%2F__http%3A%2Fwww.beyondblue.org.au%2F__%3B!!C5rN6bSF!D5BSsMDzGhaaHNYRr3jFGq1VPjfLnXnd_ANuVyV9rPm3BNpJAvExgEVT3Wh-NozpnSYz7fJYyB15FbqNg-jccVep-ZvDgz4N915jZJQrAo9ZPVRyPADf%24&data=05%7C01%7CKate.Dwyer%40education.vic.gov.au%7C396a48e0c1854ed9e74108dbd5ad8e65%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638338713626180972%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=y3u%2FbYnHZTTgBY9Xn%2FepL22iS1cBuT%2BaCFYl9b9Igys%3D&reserved=0


 
 

 

 

  



 
 



 
 

  



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

   



 
 

  



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

Congratulations to the following students who qualified for the Regional Athletics 
event this week: 

9/10yo  

Triple Jump - Cooper C  

200m – Jonty E 

12/13yo  

Relay - Charlotte D, Maddy D, Paige L and Ava T  

100m – Charlotte D 

Hurdles Charlotte D 

Triple Jump – Milly A 

800m – Milly A 

Discuss – Declan G 

Shot Put – Declan G 

Discus – Chelsie S 

I can’t remember Osborne having 9 students qualify for Regional Athletics Day. It was a great result to 
make it this far. We were so proud of your efforts!  

Milly A received a medal for finishing 3rd in the Triple Jump. 

Declan G won medals for finishing 1st in the discus and finishing 2nd in shot put. Declan has qualified for 
the State championships in both the discus and the shot put to be held at Albert Park on the 4th of 
November.  

Best of luck Declan and well-done team Osborne! 

 



 
 

  



 
 

  



 
 

 


